
 

Laurence Jackson School’s 

Parental Bulletin                

          8th March 2024 

Messages from the Headteacher  

It was wonderful to see Year 11 parents/carers and students last night at the Year 11 academic review even-
ing. We will be holding our Year 10 academic review evening in school for Year 10 parents/carers on  
Thursday 21st March 3.15-6pm; all booking details were sent via email. We look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Our SEND review evening is on Monday 18th March 3pm - 5.20pm, and parents/carers of students with SEND 
have received invites.  
 
Last week I wrote to parents/carers via class charts sharing more detail about the switch from Gateway to 
Arbor for all payments. Next week parents will receive a welcome email from Arbor with instructions on how 
to set up their new Arbor account. Please note that Arbor will not go "live" until the Easter holidays. We rec-
ommended that parents/carers add lunch money onto Gateway before Gateway shuts down at midnight on 
Friday 22nd March—this was only if parents/carers wanted to ensure sufficient credit on their child’s account 
on the first day back after Easter and wanted to top up via Gateway before it closes. Parents/carers can of 
course add lunch money on Arbor over the Easter holidays once they have registered. 
 
We are delighted to be presenting the LJ Spring Concert  on Tuesday 19th March from 7pm—please see the 
flyer within this bulletin for details and how to purchase tickets. 
 
Thank you to everyone who took part in World Book Day yesterday. There were some brilliant 
entries into the design an egg competition, and classroom doors looked amazing! 
 
Please see within this bulletin some information on various opportunities for families and young people. 

Safeguarding Spotlight 

Over the last month or so we have highlighted some good learning opportunities and also touched on some 
sensitive topics that our young people face. It is often hard to have these conversations with our young peo-
ple without feeling awkward or uncomfortable for both you and your young person. It can also make young 
people feel embarrassed and become more reluctant to share things in the future. The NSPCC have a good 
guide in helping parents with difficult conversations with young people. Please follow this link below to the 
website which will guide and give advice on how to start and direct these difficult conversations if needed. 

How to talk to children about difficult topics | NSPCC 

Celebrating Student Success 

Well done to our second Year 9 Duke of Edinburgh group to take 
part in their intensive training day last Sunday. They developed their 
camp craft, map reading, first aid and cooking skills as well as safety 
on the hills. We received great feedback from the staff leading the 

day. 
 

Congratulations to our Year 7 boys rugby team who were crowned Redcar and Cleve-
land Champions at the tournament this week. Well done also to Emily C who attended 
the Year 7 girls rugby tournament. 

 

It was great to see those 7 students who attended STEMFest yesterday have an action-
packed day. They explored the cutting-edge world of cybersecurity, witnessed the marvels 
of vaccine development, marvelled at engineering wonders, and even got to meet Spot the Dog, a robot de-
ployed in high-risk scenarios.  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/talking-about-difficult-topics/


Laurence Jackson School Spring Concert 
2024 at Laurence Jackson School event tick-
ets from TicketSource  

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/Vision-Academy-Learning-Trust/t-jzmggem
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/Vision-Academy-Learning-Trust/t-jzmggem
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/Vision-Academy-Learning-Trust/t-jzmggem





